
Chi San Teh 2341 
NBF Partnership 
11 A Lower Boston Road 
London 
W7 3SF 

Dear Sir/Madam 

C) Camden 
Developnent 
Planning Services 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall 
Argyle Street 
London WCI I-I 8ND 

Tel 020 7278 4444 
Fax 020 7974 1680 
Texiiink 020 7974 6866 

env.devcon@camden.gov.uk 
w.camden.gov.uk1planning 

Application Ref: 2007142271P 
Please ask for: Tania Skelli-Yaoz 
Telephone: 020 7974 2516 

17 January 2008 

DECISION 

Town and Country Planning Acts 1990 (as amended) 
Town and Country Planning (General Development Procedure) Order 1995 
Town and Country Planning (Applications) Regulations 1988 

Full Planning Permission Granted Subject to a Section 106 Legal Agreement 

Address: 
49-51 Rathbone Street 
London 
WIT INP 

Proposal: 
Change of use on 1st, 2nd and 3rd floor from offices (Class BI) to 3x 2-bed flats (Class C3) 
Drawing Nos: Lifetime Homes Standards; Acoustic Report; 2 x Photo Sheets; Design & 
Access Statement; Drawing Nos. 04; 01 rev C and 2341 

The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission subject to the 
following condition(s): 

Condition(s) and Reason(s): 

The development hereby permitted must be begun not later than the end of three 
years from the date of this permission. 

Reason: In order to comply with the provisions of Section 91 of the Town and 
Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). 

C) Director of Culture & Environment 
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Informative(s): 

Reasons for granting permission: 
The proposed development is in general accordance with the policy requirements 
of the London Borough of Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006, 
with particular regard to policies SDI, SD6, HI, 117, H8, E2, T3, 17, TB and T9. 
For a more detailed understanding of the reasons for the granting of this planning 
permission, please refer to the officers report. 

2 Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations and/or the 
London Buildings Acts which cover aspects including fire and emergency escape, 
access and facilities for people with disabilities and sound insulation between 
dwellings. You are advised to consult the Council's Building Control Service, 
Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8E0, (tel: 020-7974 2363). 

3 Your attention is drawn to the fact that there is a separate legal agreement with the 
Council which relates to the development for which this permission is granted. 
Information/drawings relating to the discharge of matters covered by the Heads of 
Terms of the legal agreement should be marked for the attention of the Sites 
Team, Urban Design and Regeneration. 

Your attention is drawn to the notes attached to this notice which tell you about your Rights 
of Appeal and other information. 

Yours faithfully 
zt~t 

Rachel Stopard 
Director of Culture & Environment 

It's easy to make, pay for, track and comment on planning applications on 
line. Just go to www.camden.-gov.uk/planning. 
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